1968

Mrs. Charlie Preston Gentry

Mrs. Charlie Preston Gentry, 70, of Baytown, died Tuesday, Feb. 6, in a Baytown hospital.

Mrs. Gentry had lived in Baytown th elast 25 years, but was a resident of Houston County
before moving to Baytown.

Funeral services wre held at 10 am. Thursday in the Waller Funeral Home Chapel, with
Rev. E. M. Cheek officiating.

Burial was in the Evergreen Cemetery.

Survivors include the husband, Charlie P. Gentry of Baytown; her mother, Mrs. Joe Allen
of Crockett; a brother, Herman Allen of Baytown; a sister, Mrs. Graydon Shaver of Baytown; a
grandchild; several neices and nephews.

Waller Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Thursday, March 21, 1968

Charlie Preston Gentry

Mr. Charlie Preston Gentry, 71, of Baytown, died at his residence Sunday morning.

Graveside funeral services were held at 3 p.m. Tuesday in the Evergreen Memorial Park,
Rev. E. P. Ramsey. :

Survivors include two sons, H. D. and C. W. Gentry, both of Houston; a greanddaughter,
Miss Cathie Lea Gentry of Houston.

Waller Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

From the collection donated to the Houston County Historical Commission. This collection
was part of the papers that Mrs. Nannie English had. The original is preserved to protect it from
further damage.



